

NEWSLETTER

VICE CHANCELLOR PROF. ANI NKANG vc@arthurjarvisuniversity.edu.ng AG. REGISTRAR
ADM (MRS.) UGHAS, NGOZI F.
ag.registrar@arthurjarvisuniversity.edu.ng
07036454588, 07087824380

ISSUE 015 January 5, 2021

OUR REF: AJU/REG/NL/01/015

Dear Parents/Guardians,

I hope this information meets you in good health.

In view of the prevailing circumstances and the earlier "Update on Resumption" as necessitated by the Federal directives on Covid-19, It has become pertinent to notify you of the approval by the University Management that all Academic Activities to end the Second Semester, 2019/2020 academic session, should continue online. Therefore, Lectures/Revision and Examinations will be conducted online except for the final year students who will return to write their degree examinations.

Consequently, Parents/Guardians are hereby advised to ensure that their wards complete the on-going course registration exercise which will qualify them to write the 2019/2020 Second Semester Examinations scheduled to begin on **Monday, January 18th, 2021** and end on **Monday January 25, 2021.** This arrangement will facilitate a seamless end to the 2019/2020 academic year to avoid any setback due to interference by the COVID-19 lockdown.

Please note that the 2020/2021 Academic Session will commence on Thursday, February 4, 2021 for all fresh and returning students. The University portal is open for all students to immediately begin payments of their School Fees and Registration of Courses before the February 4 commencement date. It is important to note that the University's policy of at least 60%

fee payment for the First Semester and 40% fee Payment for the Second Semester applies (School Fees schedule attached).

Please note the following important points as approved by Management for the 2020/2021 Academic Session:

- Evidence of fee payment/registration will be a pre-requisite for students' resumption.
- Hostel allocation will be on a first come, first served basis. Only students who have completed their fees and registration will be allotted bed spaces.
- Students who wish to reside off-campus will be required to fill
 the online <u>OFF-CAMPUS REQUEST FORM</u> via this link
 https://forms.gle/QBdz7qGc5fjStkRf6. Note that a letter of
 authorization to stay off-campus from parents/guardians will be
 required for submission to the office of the Registrar upon
 resumption.
- All COVID-19 protocols will be observed upon resumption as no student will be allowed entry into the campus without his/her face mask, face shield and hand sanitizer.
- The use of the hand washing facilities is compulsory before entry into any building on campus.

Best wishes always!

SIGNED:

ADM. UGHAS, NGOZI F. (MRS)

Ag. Registrar

Attached:

➤ 2020/2021 School fees schedule & other charges.